




















Dear County Commissioners, 
 
I am writing to urge you to prioritize increasing teachers' pay in our county. As someone 
who was born and raised here, I have chosen to stay and work in our community. However, 
despite my dedication to serving as an educator, I find it increasingly difficult to afford living 
expenses on my current salary. 
 
The financial strain is taking a toll on my mental health and impacting my family's well-
being in ways I never anticipated. Affordable housing options are scarce, and even if they 
were available, I would struggle to afford them. It's disheartening to see neighboring 
counties like Somerset and Wicomico offering significantly higher salaries to their 
teachers. 
 
Investing in higher teacher pay is not just about fair compensation—it's about recognizing 
the value of education and the vital role teachers play in shaping our community's future. 
By ensuring that educators are compensated fairly, we can attract and retain talented 
individuals who are committed to providing quality education for our students. 
 
If action is not taken to address this issue, I will be forced to relocate to another county 
simply to be able to live comfortably and provide for my family. It's disheartening to feel 
that I may have to leave the community I love due to financial constraints that could be 
addressed with fairer compensation for educators. 
 
I urge you to take action to address this issue and prioritize increasing teachers' pay in our 
county. Our educators deserve better, and our community's future depends on it. 
 
Sincerely, 
A Struggling Teacher A.P. 







The Investment of a Lifetime 
Brandon Michael Cater 

511 Dueling Way 
Berlin Maryland 21811 

… As the Department Director of Theatre at Stephen Decatur High School, I would love to share with 
you the investment we put into our program to make sure that the students are prepared for life’s 
challenges and opportunities to the best of their ability. 

The aim of the theatre program, which has been in place in the county for the last 50 plus years, is to 
provide an intensive experience in all areas of production in theatre.  Students build and paint, design 
lighting, sound, and costumes, and conduct business and public relations.  Each of these areas is essential 
to the program’s productions, and each of these areas of production gives a student a valuable trade skill 
that they can take with them into their life after high school, and use it to their advantage.   

Theatre is a subject matter that is so naturally cross curricular and diverse in its areas of focus that it 
requires students to have a broad knowledge base in mathematics, history, science, language, and 
technology.  It is a subject that requires a student to put that knowledge to practical use, to try something 
out of the ordinary and take risks, and to devote an enormous amount of their time, effort, emotion, and 
energy toward a culminating event that almost always has a seemingly impossible to meet deadline.  And 
yet, it always gets met, because these students take it upon themselves to become leaders of others, 
example setters, masters of their craft, and true ensemble players.  What educator or parent could ask for 
more?  I can’t wait for my daughter to become one of these Worcester County Students.  These students 
believe in education.  They believe in community.  They believe in something greater than themselves.  
And they believe that if they take responsibility head on, they will achieve great things.  They believe that 
they can be leaders and valuable contributors.  This is what we need them to be.  This is the experience 
the students of Worcester County Public Schools receive in our program. 

This sounds like an education worth fully investing in…

































Dear County Commissioners, 
 
Two years before our sons were born, my husband and I moved to Worcester County 
instead of Wicomico or Somerset because of the strong school system. Our two sons are 
now 5th graders at Berlin Intermediate School. One son, Conor, has Down Syndrome and 
started at Buckingham Elementary when he was 3 years old. Will began in Pre-K 4. Their 
experiences at Buckingham and Berlin Intermediate have been incredible! They have been 
100 percent supported by all the staff and have grown academically and socially. My 
husband and I agree that their success is because of smaller class sizes where they have 
had individualized attention when needed. If the Board of Education’s FY25 budget is not 
fully funded, we will lose teachers which in turn will increase class sizes. This will reduce 
our teachers’ ability to provide individualized attention, thus causing our students to not 
reach their full potential.  
 
In addition to reduced class sizes, not fully funding the budget will greatly impact the 
Board’s ability to provide essential programming and materials of instruction. My sons have 
greatly benefited from attending after school offerings. This session, they are participating 
in Kiwanis and making blankets for those at Diakonia. Conor has excelled academically 
because of his participation since the summer of 2016 in Summer Academy. Without this 
critical program, he would be even further behind his peers and have not reached his IEP 
goals. Our schools need the appropriate materials of instruction to ensure all our students 
achieve success. Without these resources, they will not receive as a robust education. 
 
A fully funded budget will ensure Worcester County remains one of the best school 
districts in the state! Vote to ensure our students and staff have what they deserve!  
 
Thank you, 
Donna and Tom Pellinger 
345 Walnut Hill Drive 
Berlin, MD 21811 
 
 



























































To Whom It May Concern, 
 

My name is Meg Lawrence, and I am a teacher at Stephen Decatur Middle 
School. I currently live in Berlin, but I am not originally from this area. I moved here 
after college to live and teach in Worcester County because of the school system’s 
prestigious reputation. Being new to the area, I did not know much about it, but I 
knew one thing – Worcester County was one of the best school systems on the 
Eastern Shore, if not all of Maryland. If I was going to move away from home, it was 
going to be to Worcester County.  

For many years, I knew I made the right choice. I met people over the years 
who had also made the move from “across the bridge” as I had because of the 
county’s reputation. Who wouldn’t want to live at the beach and also receive a top-
notch education? There is a reason Worcester is so desirable: smaller class sizes, 
updated curriculum, one-to-one technology, new and updated facilities, teachers 
who are excited and proud to come to work each day, and most importantly, 
successful students.  

However, a budget funded at maintenance-of-effort diminishes all of that. 
Class sizes become larger as staff positions are cut to adjust to the cost of living. 
Curriculum resources and technology become outdated because new ones cannot 
be purchased. Facilities fall to the wayside. Teachers are forced to work second or 
even third jobs on nights and weekends to support their families, meaning that their 
time and energy are divided, and students are not receiving the best education 
possible. Lastly, students are not as successful and fall behind their peers because 
programs such as after-school and summer academies are cut. These programs 
are invaluable to our students but were some of the first on the chopping block this 
past year.  

Maintenance-of-effort is the bare minimum. Our students deserve more. Our 
teachers deserve more. Our community deserves more. The only way to keep 
Worcester at the top is to keep raising the standard.  

I support my students. I support my fellow teachers. I support my 
community. I support a fully-funded WCPS budget. Do you? 
 
Meg Lawrence 
146 Intrepid Lane 
Berlin, MD 21811 



My name is Megan Cater, I live at 511 Dueling Way, Berlin, MD. Thank you for 
taking the time to hear from your constituents tonight. I am a special education 
teacher here in Worcester County and the parent of a future Buckingham 
student. Like you, I am a public servant.  As fellow public servants, we share a 
common goal: to ensure the well-being and success of our community. It's 
within this shared commitment that I am writing today, not only as a special 
education teacher but as a voice for Worcester County students who rely on the 
quality of their education to navigate the world ahead. Your budget decisions are 
not merely figures on a spreadsheet; they are the foundation upon which we 
build the future of our children.


I urge you to consider the critical importance of fully funding the Board of 
Education’s budget. We need full funding to maintain small classes that are 
imperative for our students with disabilities. I've witnessed firsthand the 
transformative impact of personalized attention and tailored support. In smaller 
classes, students receive the individualized instruction they need to thrive 
academically, socially, and emotionally. Small class sizes allow us to create 
environments where every student can reach their full potential.


But beyond our moral obligation to provide the best possible education for our 
children, there's also a pragmatic reality that we cannot afford to overlook. By 
investing in small class sizes, we are investing in the future prosperity of our 
community. A well-educated workforce drives economic growth, enhances civic 
engagement, and strengthens the fabric of our society.


As you deliberate on the budget, I implore you to consider the long-term 
implications of your decision. By fully funding our schools, you will be not only 
supporting public education; you will be investing in the future prosperity of 
Worcester County. In contrast, failing to vote in favor of full funding of the Board 
of Education budget sends a stark message that cannot be ignored. Your 
actions today will be remembered tomorrow, and your voting record will reflect 
whether you stood on the side of our children and their education. Thank you for 
your time and your consideration.










As a Nationally Board Certified teacher who resides out of district, I pay for my children to 
attend Worcester County Public Schools because they are simply the best. But with MOE; 
larger class sizes, limited access to technology, loss of jobs including support staff and 
interventionists are all in jeopardy. Sadly, I must take this into consideration as I plan my 
future at WCPS. 

Michelle Colegrove, OCES Teacher 
7250 Lamar Terrace 
Parsonsburg, MD 
 

As a 17 year veteran here in Worcester County, I am asking that you please fully fund the 
budget. You are hurting our students and their futures 

Robyn Diesel, OCES Teacher 
10513 Keyser Point Rd 
Ocean City, MD 
 

Please fully fund the budget. We deserve our raises with the amount of time and effort we 
put into our jobs daily. 

Kathy Huyett, OCES Teacher 
9546 Peerless Rd 
Berlin, MD 
 

Please fully fund the budget. I have never been under so much stress due to this 
budget crisis. As a non-tenured teacher my position is still in limbo because you will 
not fully fund the budget. I shouldn’t be wondering every day if I will have a job or if I 
will be moved to a different school. I shouldn’t have to wait until the middle of summer 
to find out where my position will be. I shouldn't have to put a halt on starting a family 
due to maybe not having a job or raise to afford to live. I shouldn’t be wondering why 
we aren’t good enough to be fully funded. I chose to work at Worcester County Public 
Schools and am proud of that. Please think about our teachers and students when 
making your decisions. 
 
Mackenzie Roberts, OCES teacher 
8340 Langmaid Rd. 
Newark MD 
 



Please fully fund the budget to maintain smaller class sizes, teacher positions and an increase in 
salaries. Materials of instruction were cut last year, and I personally spend hundreds of dollars 
for my classroom and students. 
 
Jen Fohner, OCES Teacher 
 

 

Dear county commissioners, 
If you do not pass the budget, you are not only hurting the hardworking staff,  but the 
students also who depend on those staff members, as well as the community who takes 
great pride in their local school. You will be doing all of those forementioned community 
members a great disservice. You will be causing teachers to lose their jobs, you will 
increase class sizes, which will lead to a decrease in student performance.   
Many families, including my own family moved to Worcester County to teach in the top 
performing county in Maryland as well as have my children attend those schools. I am 
fearful that if you do not pass the budget, my wife and I will lose our jobs, the school 
system will fall from the top performing in the state to a mediocre.     
If you do not pass the budget you will be hurting many community members and doing a 
great disservice to a wonderful school system and community. 
 
Brian Mills, OCES Teacher 
1457 Ocean Parkway 
Berlin, MD 
 

 

County Commissioners, 

MOE is not enough! I have been an employee of Worcester County Public Schools for the last 
27 years. I began my career as an Educational Assistant at Ocean City Elementary School. I had 
the dream of being a teacher one day, so I decided to go back to college and pursue a teaching 
degree. I continued my full-time job while pursuing my degree. I have been a teacher for the last 
21 years. 

I am proud to say that I graduated from Stephen Decatur High School. I also graduated from 
Salisbury University. I stayed here on the Eastern Shore because of the wonderful school system. 
Worcester County Public Schools were number one! 



You have the choice to continue to keep Worcester County Public Schools at the top of your 
priority list. Fully fund the BOE budget! Our schools, our children, and our community depend 
on all of you to make the best decision for our future! MOE is not enough! 

Thank you! 
Faith Murray 
12013 Sunflower Court 
Bishopville, MD 21813 
 

Please fully fund the budget. Our teachers and staff deserve their raises and to keep their 
positions. This is causing a lot of stress throughout our schools. Please make the right 
choice to support our teachers and fully fund the budget for Worcester County. 
 
Sally Ann Messick, OCES EA 
7101 Coastal Hwy #3092 
Ocean City, MD 
 

Please fully fund the budget. As a parent and employee of Worcester County, we need a 
fully funded budget. My daughter and son deserve small class sizes and teachers who have 
access to appropriate instructional materials to provide them with the best learning 
opportunities. Our teachers deserve their raises and positions. 

Taylor Kominos, OCES EA 
12415 Salisbury Rd 
Ocean City, MD 
 

 

Dear County Commissioners,  

Please fully fund the budget so the students of Worcester County can continue to thrive 
and maintain top performance status in Maryland.   MOE will certainly NOT accomplish 
this.  Thank you for your consideration.   

Amy Burbage 
11716 Turville Lane 
Berlin, MD 21811 
 



My husband and I moved here, from Dorchester County, five years ago because Worcester 
County Schools were the best in the state. Not only for our kids and the high academics the 
schools provide, but also because we would be making a significant amount more as 
teachers. Now this isn't the case! We also chose to move here because my child, who has 
special needs, has been given the ability to thrive because of his smaller class sizes and 
the attention his teachers are able to provide him because of this.  It would be a shame if 
students with disabilities were affected even more. 

Melanie Coleman 
1513 Teal Drive 
Ocean City, MD 21842 
 

I am writing to ask you to please fully fund the budget. The amount of stress and anxiety 
this budget crisis has caused to not only me but to every other young, non-tenured teacher 
in the county is unacceptable. Our time and energy should be spent serving our students. 
Instead, it has been spent on wondering if we will have a job next year. Wondering if we can 
afford groceries this week. Wondering if we made the wrong choice coming to Worcester 
as a new teacher. Wondering why we aren’t good enough to be fully funded. Please don’t 
prove us right. If being #1 in the state isn’t enough, what is? 

Grace Heflin, OCES Teacher 
8 Bridgewater Rd 
 

 

Investing in public schools is an investment in our future, empowering students with the 
knowledge and skills they need to succeed in an ever-changing world. Prioritizing funding for 
public schools fosters innovation, supports educators, and strengthens communities, driving 
societal progress and prosperity. MOE is not an enough of an investment for our future, our 
students’ future, or the future of our community. 
 
Kelsey Bettencourt, OCES Teacher  
2813 Plover Drive unit 1D 
 
 
 



Please fully fund the budget. As a parent and employee of Worcester County, we need a 
fully funded budget. My daughter and son deserve small class sizes with highly qualified 
teachers. Our teachers deserve their raises and positions. 

 
Emma Babcock, OCES Teacher 
12412 Windsor Rd.  
Ocean City, MD 
 

 

 

As a Worcester County employee for 22 years and an Ocean Pines resident for 23 years, I 
am writing to request full funding of the Board of Education budget for the 2024-25 school 
year. When I first came to this county, we were considered top notch and highly desired in 
the state of Maryland. Today, we are the lowest paid, which makes it difficult to recruit and 
retain high level teachers. Additionally, as our workload increases and our health 
insurance costs increase, our salaries are staying the same. Please help us maintain our 
high-quality schools by funding us fully! Thank you for your time! 

Carol Chrysanthis, OCES Related Services 
18 White Sail Circle 
Ocean Pines, MD 
 

A fully funded educational budget goes beyond just allocating resources to maintenance of 
effort; it encompasses comprehensive support for all aspects of the educational system. 
Here's why it's crucial: 

1. Equity in Education: Fully funding education ensures that all students, regardless 
of their socio-economic background or geographical location, have access to 
quality education.  

2. Holistic Development: Education extends beyond the classroom. Fully funding 
educational budgets allows for investments in extracurricular activities, arts 
programs, sports, and other enrichment activities that contribute to the holistic 
development of students. These experiences are essential for fostering creativity, 
leadership skills, and teamwork. 

3. Teacher Support and Development: Teachers are the backbone of the education 
system. A fully funded budget should include provisions for competitive salaries, 



professional development opportunities, and resources for classroom materials. 
Investing in teachers not only improves retention rates but also enhances the 
quality of instruction, benefiting students across the board. 

4. Infrastructure and Technology: Adequate funding is necessary to maintain school 
facilities, update technology infrastructure, and provide access to modern learning 
resources. This includes funding for school buildings, libraries, laboratories, and 
digital learning tools. Investing in infrastructure ensures that students have a 
conducive environment for learning and access to the latest educational resources. 

5. Research and Innovation: A fully funded educational budget supports research 
initiatives and innovation in pedagogy, curriculum development, and educational 
technology. This investment fosters continuous improvement in the education 
system, allowing educators to implement evidence-based practices and adapt to 
changing educational needs. 

6. Global Competitiveness: In today's knowledge-based economy, communities 
must invest in education to remain competitive on the global stage. A well-funded 
educational system produces a skilled workforce, drives innovation, and attracts 
investment. It lays the foundation for economic growth and prosperity in the long 
run. 

In essence, a fully funded educational budget is essential for creating a thriving, equitable, 
and future-ready society. It reflects a commitment to investing in the next generation and 
ensuring that every individual has the opportunity to fulfill their potential and contribute to 
the greater good. 

Catherine Herr, OCES Teacher 
12506 Fleetway Drive 
Ocean City, MD 
 

Please fully fund the budget. Our teachers and staff deserve a fully funded budget to 
provide the best possible learning environment for our students. The families and children 
of this county deserve a fully funded budget that will provide the resources and 
accommodations that all students should have access to. 

Sallie Jordan, OCES EA 
10 Footbridge Trail 
 
 



Full funding for schools is crucial to providing a quality education for all students. It 
provides important resources that are needed for teachers to create a safe and engaging 
learning environment. As a teacher my main goal is my students. I want the best for them, 
and I want to watch them grow and thrive in my classroom. If we do not receive full funding, 
I know that it will be a struggle for the majority of my students to thrive in larger class sizes.  
  
Beverley Thompson 
9208 Mary Rd 
Berlin MD 21811 
 
 
 













The Jesse Klump Memorial Fund, a 501 (c)(3) nonprofit corporation, exists to end the tragedy of suicide, to 
provide a place of healing for those who have lost loved ones to suicide, to financially support scholars of any 

age who have demonstrated a desire to make the world a better place through original, entrepreneurial 
community action, and to provide grants for training for healthcare and education professionals dedicated to 

suicide prevention and mental health. 
 

Financial Support 
 provided by the 

 Humphreys Foundation 
 Ocean City MD 

 

 
 
ARE YOU CONSIDERING SUICIDE?  WORRIED ABOUT SOMEONE?  DON’T WAIT CALL 988 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

May 1, 2024 
To our Friends on the Worcester County Commission, 
 

Please accept my apology for not being able to speak in person this year, and accept our gratitude 
for the many years which the Commisssion has chosen to support the suicide prevention mission of the 
Jesse Klump Memorial Fund.  

 
Everyone on the Commission is familiar with the work that we do on the lower Eastern Shore, as 

reflected by your past generosity.  For the coming fiscal year we have requested a grant of $5000. This 
will enable us to launch and expand a new program: a Local Outreach to Suicide Survivors (LOSS) 
Team. The LOSS Team is modelled after other teams in place nationally, and serves those families and 
loved ones left behind after a suicide. 

 
Our President, Kim Klump, has hosted monthly support groups for survivors of suicide loss since 

early 2011. She trained with the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention as a grief counselor, and is 
assisted by a member of the Worcester County Health Department’s Crisis Response Team.  Kim is the 
coordinator of the LOSS Team, and has already enlisted 12 volunteers to act as outreach representatives. 

 
Newly bereaved family members are often at a loss themselves after a suicide death.  Their odds 

of making an attempt on their on lives are magnified. They are faced with an unimaginable kind of grief, 
complicated by its unexpectedness, and factors emotional, financial, and logistical.  They feel alone, as 
if no one else has ever experienced such a devastating loss.  Members of the LOSS Team have all been 
there, and their role is to reach out with the message “I know how you feel, I lost someone to suicide, 
too.”  Team members will be prepared with connections to resources that address every issue bereaved 
folks may have, gently and compassionately. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Jesse Klump Memorial Fund, Inc. 
     P.O. Box 1786 · Berlin, Maryland 21811 

     667.227.9247 ∙ www.jessespaddle.org  ·  weremember@jessespaddle.org 
 
 

http://www.choosetolivemaryland.org/


The Jesse Klump Memorial Fund, a 501 (c)(3) nonprofit corporation, exists to end the tragedy of suicide, to 
provide a place of healing for those who have lost loved ones to suicide, to financially support scholars of any 

age who have demonstrated a desire to make the world a better place through original, entrepreneurial 
community action, and to provide grants for training for healthcare and education professionals dedicated to 

suicide prevention and mental health. 
 

Financial Support 
 provided by the 

 Humphreys Foundation 
 Ocean City MD 

 

 
 
ARE YOU CONSIDERING SUICIDE?  WORRIED ABOUT SOMEONE?  DON’T WAIT CALL 988 

 

We have met with the Worcester County Sheriff and the State’s Attorney to craft a plan by 
which the LOSS Team can be connected to survivors in a noninvasive fashion.  Both have offered their 
enthusiastic support, and a Memo of  Understanding is in the works. Team members will not be on the 
scene of a suicide, and will not interfere with subsequent investigations by law enforcement. It is not our 
intention to be intrusive, nor is it our intention to force our services on those grieving. Often, just 
learning that someone has shared their experience and is there to listen is a door that opens to hope. 

 
The LOSS Team is partially financed by a grant from the Everytown Foundation, a grant that 

requires matching funds.  The generosity of the Commissioners Will be a huge help toward making the 
LOSS Team effective, saving the lives of your neigjbors. 

 
Thank you for considering our application. We know that there are many worthy nonprofits in 

Worcester County (we work as partners with many of them) and that your decisión is difficult.  Simply 
your consideration affirms the importance of our work. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 
Ronald W. Pilling, Corresponding Secretary 
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community action, and to provide grants for training for healthcare and education professionals dedicated to 

suicide prevention and mental health. 
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